
 

 

St. James’ RC School Council Meeting 

Wednesday 8th February 2024 

 

 
 

Pupils present:   

 

Rec: Owen 

Year 1: Zara 

Year 2: Teddy 

Year 3: Olivia M 

Year 4: Emily 

Year 5: James 

Year 6: Julia and Joshua 

 

Joshua started the meeting with a prayer.   

 

Mrs Weeks welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

 

The children were asked what they wanted to discuss at the meeting and they mentioned the 

following:  

 

The children mentioned that not all of children are remembering to wash their hands. It was 

suggested that after half term the Student Council would deliver an assembly on hygiene 

reminders.  

 

A KS1 child said that they sometimes see children sad in the playground. We talked about how 

we can all be healers and can try to do or say something that makes people feel better.  

 

We discussed loneliness and what this means. The children asked if each class could have a 

Friendship Stop Monitor to keep checking to see if anyone was waiting for a friend to play with. 

Emily said that in Y1 Miss McCarthy had given everyone a playground buddy and that she 

thought that this was a good idea. Mrs Weeks thought that these were both good ideas and said 

that she would mention them at the next staff meeting. 

 

The KS2 children said that they had seen children falling over the red and white barriers. Mrs 

Weeks said she would talk to KS2 teachers to see if all the barriers were needed.  



 

 

 

A child asked about the possibility of having a Badminton Club however Mrs Weeks said that 

unfortunately we did not have enough adults at the moment.   

 

KS1 said that children were not always keeping to their day to play football. Mrs Weeks said that 

she would speak to Mrs Richards, Miss McCarthy and Mrs Martin to ask them to remind the 

children of the rota.   

 

Mrs Weeks thanked everyone for attending the meeting and wished them all a good half term 

break.   


